
Dear Dr. Plumpton, 

We would like to thank you for the wonderful news of acceptance. While the process was long, it 

was extremely helpful. We sincerely appreciate all the suggestions by all five referees who 

greatly improved the quality of the research. 

We have removed the sentence is question from figures 7, 8, and 10. We also rewrote and 

downscaled the figure caption from Figure 1. Lastly, we did a final proof read and deleted a few 

typos that were found.   

Please let us know if you need anything else.  

Kind regards, 

Dr. Vachel A. Carter 


